
 

IN THE 

CIRCUIT COURT FOR BALTIMORE CITY 

Administrative Order No. 2025-39 

WHEREAS it is crucial that Court management and the Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office 

are aware of any law enforcement activity taking place within the Clarence Mitchell Courthouse, 

the Elijah E. Cummings Courthouse, the Juvenile Justice Center, and any building temporarily 

used as a Court facility (hereinafter referred to as “Court facilities”); it is this 30th day of June, 

2025, hereby 

ORDERED that all law enforcement officers entering Court facilities on official 

business/duty must first report to the Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office, which is located in Room 

104 of the Clarence Mitchell Courthouse, to identify themselves and identify the purpose of their 

visit; and it is further 

ORDERED that all law enforcement officers entering Court facilities on official 

business/duty must wear their agency’s uniform, or, if in plain clothes, must prominently display 

above the waist their agency’s identification card and/or badge. 

 

 
       /s/      

Audrey J.S. Carrión, Administrative Judge 
Circuit Court for Baltimore City 

 

 

 
CLERK TO SEND COPIES TO:  
 
All Judges and Magistrates, Circuit Court for Baltimore City 
 
Sheriff Sam Cogen, Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office 
 
Major Spencer Giles, Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office 
 
 


